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11 May 2023 
 

 
Ref: OIA-2022/23-0850 

Dear  
 
Official Information Act request relating to Graphic designers within the Department of 
the Prime Minister and Cabinet (DPMC) 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request received on 24 April 2023. 
You requested: 
 

“This is a request for official information under the Official Information Act 1982 relating 
to graphic designers within your organisation. 
 
We request the following information: 
1. How many in-house graphic designers does your organisation employ? 
2. What is the budget for in-house/employed graphic designers? 
3. How much has been spent on contracting external graphic designers? 
4. If external contractors have been used, why did your organisation not use your 
employed/in-house graphic designers? 
5. If employed/in-house or external contractors have been used to design a report in 
the last 12 months, was the report made public? 
6. If not, why not? 
 
We do not wish to cause unnecessary expense or burden on your agency. If 
clarification of any of our requests is needed please call or email. Likewise, if a request 
proves unnecessarily burdensome in form and we are likely to be able to adjust it to be 
more specific or better suited to your information systems without losing the benefit of 
what is sought, please also get in touch. If there is likely to be a delay in being able to 
assemble or provide some of the information requested, please provide the rest of the 
information as it becomes available. 
 
To avoid unnecessary printing and postage costs, we ask that you send a confirmation 
of receipt, the response and any other correspondence related to this request to 
oliver@taxpayers.org.nz.Please include the following reference in the subject line: 
GraphicDesignersOIA.” 

 
This response covers staff across business units at The Department of the Prime Minister 
and Cabinet (DPMC), and the National Emergency Management Agency (NEMA), a 
departmental agency hosted by DPMC. I have interpreted your request as being for the last 
12 months. 
 
Corporate and Shared Services provides general provision of graphic design across 
business units at DPMC. In addition, some graphic designers are directly employed by 
DPMC, and external graphic designers are contracted from time to time. 
 






